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One of the reasons why I enjoy meeting with my she-koo (family 
members) on Sundays is to feel Heavenly Parent’s love substantiated 
to a higher degree; in our expanded family, our community. Sharing a 
spiritual three course meal with other blessed families is just one of 
the best experiences of my week. 
 
Following a spirit-filled session of singing and the opening prayer, 
Pastor Ron spoke about the upcoming youth ultimately taking over 
leadership of the Movement, emphasizing that they are the key to the 
future of everything that True Parents and the first generation have 
toiled for. It was inspiring to witness the trust, embodied in those 
words, that the first generation has for the next generations. 
 
In addition to this week’s sermon, Pastor Ron presented new and 
attractive display banners that can be used for services as well as 
witnessing or lectures. Also presented were new witnessing leaflets 
that compliment the banners. Pastor Ron expressed his heartfelt 
thanks to brother Jason Parsons for his patience in working with Ron 

during the design process, even being able to make changes at the very latest stage before printing. 
 

    
 
New revised editions of the Cheon Seong Gyeong and Pyeong Hwa Gyeong (Heavenly Scriptures and 
True Parents’ Speeches) were handed out to families, along with new editions of the Wales Song Book 
which includes the Cheon Il Guk anthem as well as many new additional songs compared with the 
previous edition. 
 



 
 
Reports were given and elder sister Ruby Flavel proudly testified to the efforts of her husband, Clive, who 
is currently in hospital and has been witnessing the staff there, saying that he’s given copies of True 
Father’s autobiographies to interested members of staff. 
 

 
 
It was a very enjoyable meeting of families and I look forward to the next one! 
 
 


